RW10

JRR	Tolkien

Class: No.: Name:

📢 Adopted from BBC News / 台北市興雅國中三年級段考閱讀測驗 93.01.14

 $\star\star$



JRR Tolkien is the famous author who wrote **The Lord of the Rings trilogy** which the **blockbuster** movies are based on. He was born on 3 January 1892 in South Africa. When he was three, he and his mom moved to England. But he had quite a sad childhood because his parents died when he was very young.

Tolkien grew up and joined the army when the First World War started in 1914, but he left the army because his best friend died in the war and he himself was hurt and very sick. He got a job as a lecturer in English Language at the University of Leeds then professor of Anglo-Saxon at Oxford University.

In 1916, Tolkien started to imagine the worlds which would be the settings for his classic **fantasy** tales. When he was a professor at Oxford, he became really good mates with the author CS Lewis. Tolkien showed him and some other friends his **rough** drafts of Lord of the Rings trilogy. They helped him think of the **complicated** work, which took 17 years to finish!

The Lord of the Rings is made up of three books:

- The Fellowship of the Ring (魔戒現身)
- The Two Towers (雙城奇謀)
- The Return of the King (王者再臨)

The first two Lord of the Rings books were published in 1954 and The Return of the Ring came out in 1955. The Lord of the Rings has sold some 100 million copies worldwide since then.

Tolkien died in 1973, but his name lives <u>through</u> the millions who read his books worldwide.

I. Comprehension Check: (5)

1. How long had the bool	ks been written?			
(A) Fifty-five years.	(B) Three years.	(C) Seventeen years.	(D) Fourteen years.	
2. About Tolkien's jobs, which is NOT mentioned above?				
(A) A movie actor.	(B) A writer.	(C) A teacher.	(D) A soldier.	

3. What is the idea of the books from?

- (A) An old movie.
- (C) A history of England.
- 4. How many copies has the book been sold?
 - (A) One hundred.
 - (C) Thousands of million.

5. Which is **TRUE**?

- (A) Tolkien made up the story by himself.
- (B) Tolkien was born in England.
- (C) Tolkien started the story in his army.
- (D) The Fellowship of the Ring and The Two Towers were published in the same year.

II Words for Learning: (10)

publish (vt) -- published發表p. 178 (on the page of the dictionary)Her first novel was published. (the sentence cited from the dictionary)

 1. blockbuster (n)
 p.

 2. fantasy (n)
 p.

 3. rough (adj)
 p.

 4. complicated (adj)
 p.

 5. through (preposition 介系詞)
 p.

III. Grammar Focus : (5)

請在文中找出含有關係子句的句子,寫在下方,關係子句以括弧標示出來。

- 林淑媛 · Chere Lin

- (B) Tolkien's imagination.
- (D) A story from the First World War.
- (B) About one hundred million.
- (D) One billion.

Answers: CABBD